
FRI 20th APRIL NEWSLETTER 

 

Dear Parents 

VAT ON SCHOOL FEES 

It was wonderful to welcome Angela Richardson MP to our parent Coffee 

Morning today to talk through the possibility of VAT on school fees. 

Whilst this is not a policy supported by Ms Richardson’s Party, she was 

keen to hear the views of the many parents present, and to get a better 

understanding of the challenges that Rydes Hill families would face if this 

Policy were implemented. If you would like to add your voice to those 

who were at the Coffee Morning today, please do contact Ms Richardson 

at angela.richardson.mp@parliament.uk. Thank you so much to the 

parents who came and so eloquently explained what this Policy would 

mean for them, as well as why they highly value a Rydes Hill education 

for their child. 

CHRISTMAS HAS BEGUN! 

Thank you to everyone who sponsored the children for the Christmas Run this week. Whilst November feels very 

early to be wearing a Christmas jumper, it was lovely to see the children dressed up and running around the School.  

We have had lots of donations for the chocolate tombola. If you have a spare bottle that would be suitable for the 

bottle tombola, please do drop this in at the office as we could do with a few more.  

Raffle ticket books have been sent home but more can be purchased. Mrs Norville will be outside with raffle books 

and a card machine most mornings and some afternoons next week. The prizes are worth over £2,000! 

All parents were sent a form on ParentMail this week with details of the productions happening in the coming weeks. 

Please make sure you complete this so we know how many we are catering for. The only event where tickets are 

limited is the Acorns Angels performance, which takes place in the Entrance Hall. 

Finally, Santa is busy loading up his sleigh and getting ready to head off to the Rydes Hill Christmas Fair on Sunday 3rd 

December. Tickets to the Grotto must be purchased in advance via https://www.trybooking.com/uk/CWRP Bookings 

close at 9pm tonight. 

STAFFING NEWS 

I am very sad to announce that our wonderful Assistant Nursery Manager, Miss Harrison, will be leaving us in 

February to take up a Nursery Manager role in Cobham. We are actively recruiting for her replacement, so if you 

know anyone who might be interested, please ask them to have a look at our website. We have a new member of 

staff, Ms Haitan, who has joined us as a Lunchtime Supervisor and Stay & Play worker. I am sure you will make her 

feel welcome. At the end of this term we will be saying a fond farewell to Mrs Smith, Lunchtime Supervisor and 

member of the Housekeeping Team, who is retiring after 9 years at Rydes Hill. We will celebrate properly with her at 

the end of term, but in the meantime wish her every happiness in her retirement! 

OPEN CLASSROOMS 

Next Friday will be an Open Classroom day after School. Once your child has been dismissed at the end of the day, 

parents are invited back into class with their child to look through their books and see the wonderful classroom 

displays. As this is also the time that the FRHPS are setting up for the Fair, it is hoped parents will stay to help set up. 

There is provision for Main School children to be supervised while parents set up for the Fair. Please see your class 

WhatsApp group for further details. 

Mrs Norville 

NEWSLETTER: Fri 24th November 2023 

mailto:angela.richardson.mp@parliament.uk
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/CWRP


  

PE Fixture Results 

U10 NETBALL V TOREMAD  

On Tuesday 21st November, we hosted an U10 Netball match against Tormead. The girls were very excited and had 

been practising during their PE lesson that afternoon. The matches were extremely tough as Tormead were very 

strong and worked hard as a team. Well done to all those who played and congratulations to  Shayna A and Ruby S 

who were awarded Player of the Match. 

The final scores were; 

 

Rydes Hill ‘A’ Team Lost 6-0 

Rydes Hill ‘B’ Team Lost 7-0 
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21st Nov Riley A 

21st Nov Junshu L 

24th Nov James R 

26th Nov Emma Q 

 

 

Click here to view this week’s ‘The Wednesday 

Word’: 

Christmas diary dates  

Mon 27th Nov ABRSM exams in School 

Tues 28th Nov 3.45pm - U10 Netball match v Queen Eleanor’s (home)  

Weds 29th Nov Prior’s Field Gymnastics festival 

Thurs 30th Nov Form One decorating the Christmas Tree  

Fri 1st Dec FRHPS Wrapping Day in the Library  

Santa Splash at Guildford High School  

Open Classrooms after School until 4.30pm 

Sun 3rd Dec Christmas Fair - 12noon to 3pm 

Mon 4th Dec Lower Transition trip to Natural History Museum 

10am - Oaks and Kindergarten Nativity Rehearsal 

6pm - Christmas Music Concert 

Tues 5th Dec 9am - Advent Mass 

10am - Oaks and Kindergarten Nativity Dress Rehearsal 

U11 Netball Match v Queen Eleanor’s 

Weds 6th Dec Higher Preparatory residential to Hooke Court 

2pm - Oaks and Kindergarten Nativity Performance 

Thurs 7th Dec 2pm - LT to LP Nativity Performance 

7.45pm - FRHPS meeting 

Fri 8th Dec 2pm - Oaks and Kindergarten Nativity Performance 

6pm - LT to LP Nativity Performance 

Mon 11th Dec 2pm - Acorns Christmas Angels Performance  

Weds 13th Dec Christmas Party Day 

End of Term 

Silver Awards this week 

YEAR GROUP EXCELLENT     
WORK 

EXCELLENT            
CONDUCT 

Kindergarten Reuben D Isaac Y 

Lower Trans Cody L Edward F 

Upper Trans Luna H Lily A 

Lower Prep Tia A Megan D 

Middle Prep Miru O Stephanie B 

Higher Prep Ruby B Alayna K 

Form One Annabel S Jessica F 

 Special Awards this week 

Science Award:  Tito B (HP) for demonstrating her initiative in 

Computing Award:  Sophie S (LP) for super designing skills in 

French Award:  Charles B (UT) for outstanding contribution and 

PE Award:  Hettie C (HP) for her fantastic netball this week.  

Forest School Award:  Moses L (LT) for excellent artwork in 

Music Award:  Leah Y (LP) for a fantastic effort in all areas of 

music as well as a really positive attitude.  

Drama Award:  Emily B & Astrid K (F1) for their fantastic attitude 

Ballet Award:  Violet X (LP) for trying hard. 

Kindness Award:  Annabel S (LP) for helping her friends in their 

Special Award:  Whole School for completing the Christmas run. 

House Points for this week 

CAMPION GERALD PATRICIA PETER 

76 220 221 129 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-

word/happiness?pid=MTA101634&v=40.3   
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Christmas Run! 
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